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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

May 9, 2001

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

State

Government Relations staff has learned that SB 919, Senator Polanco’s bill dealing with advertising on MTA property, will pass out of Senate Appropriations Committee on Monday, May 14, under provisions of “Rule 28.8,” a rule which provides that no testimony or discussion on a measure is necessary because there is limited impact.

The bill has been significantly amended since the MTA Board of Directors voted to oppose it.  If passed, the amended bill would prohibit the MTA from controlling advertising displays currently located on MTA property or placed there in the future.  The original provisions of SB 919, preventing any new advertising on MTA property, still remain.
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